
  Our Latest Update 

Good afternoon everyone.   

First let me say thank you so much for all your prayers and encouraging words and 
support during this time.   

  

Our plan was to wait things out where we live and see what happens.   The 
ministry here is flourishing and moving well.  We definitely did not want to leave it 
again as we just returned from furlough over a month ago.   

We have been talking with many here and staying in contact with other 
missionaries not only BBFI to get a feel of  what is true and what isn’t.   It’s very 
difficult to know especially since Ethiopians don’t like giving bad news.  



Today we went about normal.  I was working at the church and Tammy was 
homeschooling the kids.   

After lunch the embassy sent out another email.   This email seemed more stern 
and with the volunteer of  financial assistance from them it made to seem “no 
excuse” to leave in my opinion.  It’s hard to decipher  

We are gathering information the best we can from people on the ground. Again 
that is tough as  many around us don’t like to share bad news with us.  From what 
we are being told advancement  has been made further south and they are now 
about 200 miles from Addis. Also they are making their way toward the only road 
to Djibouti to block it.   Again this is just information I’ve gathered from internet 
and people here.  I can not confirm this info 

I forward the embassy email to people I know one who is a retired friend who was 
high up in the CIA undercover work around the world.   His response was “ I 
would take advice from the US embassy, for overseas stations, they have a robust 
intelligence gathering.  Normally they do not tell people to leave a country unless 
they expect potential loss of  life.”.   

With us living outside of  Addis and only one road into, not only Addis, but to the 
airport our main concern is them shutting it down as we live in another tribe that 
has partnered with the current group up north.  

Going to a hotel in Addis was not advised by our Ethiopian friends as the police are 
going into hotels and homes searching for anyone who may be connected and with 
the state of  emergency in place they don’t have to have a reason to arrest anyone 
they can just do it. 

Also with the sanctions on Ethiopia from the US some of  our church people 
mentioned it could be possible if  this progresses that we could be targeted and what 



may happen to them.  This took me three days of  asking my right hand guy if  he 
feels safe with me.  Everyday he kept saying yes no problem today he is worried for 
both him, others and us.  

This is not a decision we wanted to make nor one we want to walk through, but we 
need to make sure the people we work with here aren’t harmed because of  us and 
for our families safety.   We hope we are wrong and all this ends soon, but taking 
into consideration where we live and the people (tribe) we work with and much 
much prayer we feel it is in the best interest of  the people here and our family to 
leave Ethiopia at this time  

We had a church flying Tammy and I to Dallas in a week for their missions 
conference we were able to re route that flight to Chicago and we will get a hotel 
most likely on arrival in Chicago and figure out where to go from there.  We don’t 
have a home or a place right now but working on contacting missions apartments.   

Our family is schedule to leave 1:45am Nov 8 on Turkish airlines.  We will go to 
Istanbul then to Chicago arriving Tuesday around 6pm.    

My stateside number is: 513-883-5715 

I’ve talked with other BBFI Missionaries we all support each other and willing to 
help each other anyway we need.  We understand as they do our situation is slightly 
different than theirs.  We know they will make the right decision for their family. 
We would ask that you continue to pray for all involved.  

When will we return?  That’s what our kids keep asking.   At this time we have no 
idea.   We hope in a few weeks, but we are not sure this will go away soon.   Our 
challenge is our visas expire in Jan.  Our country director mentioned we can do 
them through the mail from the states, at least they were able to do One this past 
year that way  if  nothing changes.  If  we can’t get back into the country by end of  



the year we may have to wait two months or so until our visas are done and 
returned to the states in order for us to return home.  

Know our family is broken, hurt, mad, confused, but also thankful that God has 
given us a great team of  people all over the world praying for us and a great 
missions organization.   

Many have sent personal text and emails asking what, besides prayer do we need or 
what more can you do?   Thankfully we already had tickets for Tammy and I to go 
to the states for a missions conference and that church covered those tickets, 
however we did have extra fees moving the tickets and purchasing two more tickets 
for our kids. We know God will take care of  this, but if  you feel led to help in this 
way you can send the funds in to the BBFI office or go to our website 
www.impact1life.com and it will direct you to the BBFI giving platform. 

We don’t want to leave our home.  This is home to us, these people mean the world 
to us.  We hope and know you know this was not an easy decision to make. Thank 
you for all you do.    

Thank you, 

Dwayne and Tammy Wright  
Missionaries in Ethiopia  
www.impact1life.com 
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